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YEAR CHAMPION FACTION RUNNER-UP FACTION

Y3 girls Charlise Mar Miley Kep

Y3 boys Tom Boodja Zac Kaal

Y4 girls Morgan Kaal Ja-Melia Mar

Y4 boys Jacob 
Alfie

Kep 
Boodja

Kai Kaal

Y5 girls Anna Mar Lauren Kep

Y5 boys Riley Boodja Ostin Kep

Y6 girls Carrie Kaal Hannah Kaal

Y6 boys Jayden Mar Kent Kep

TEAM GAMES SHIELD

1st Kaal

2nd Kep

3rd Boodja

4th Mar

WINNING FACTION SHIELD

1st Kaal

2nd Kep

3rd Mar

4th Boodja

Faction Athletics Carnival
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Despite very trying conditions we had a fantastic 
Faction Carnival last Friday.  A lot of extra 
work goes into organising an event of this scale 
so I would like to acknowledge the many staff 
members who contributed to the success of the 
day.  
As always Mr and Mrs Sheedy do the lion’s share and provide an 
amazing range of activities for students of all ages to enjoy. One 
of the success indicators of a day like this is the manner in which 
our students participate and we can all be very proud of the 
enthusiastic, happy and supportive attitude displayed by Adam 
Road PS students on Friday. 

A new feature of our carnival this year were the faction banners 

used at each of the faction bays.  Our Art Specialist, Mrs Beyboer, 
ran a competition for students to submit designs for the new 
banners. A judging panel then selected the best ideas and Mrs 
Beyboer worked with one of our parents and graphic designer, 
Clare Holmes, to produce the wonderful banners used on Friday. 

Mrs Sheedy will now be preparing our interschool team to 
participate in carnival days on Tuesday 7 November at Bunbury PS 
and Friday 10 November at South West Athletics Stadium.

I would encourage anyone interested to attend our annual Open 
Board Meeting on Monday 6 November in the Conference Room 
in our Administration Building.

GUY ASSER 
PRINCIPAL

New Faction Banners

From the Principal’s Desk
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OSHClub News
Before School / After School Care Program
 
Program Update 
Hello Adam Road Families! 
 
This week we are celebrating and learning about Halloween and Day of the Dead! We have 
made some amazing bat lanterns and Happy Halloween signs too and this week we are doing 
lots of games and even more crafts! 
Did you know we have a hat box at OSHClub? Our hat box has children's hats in it so they 
always have a hat at OSHClub! If your child regularly attends and you have a spare hat at home, 
feel free to bring it in and keep here so your child always has a hat. If you have any suggestions 
for us or can think of anyway we have improve our OSHClub feel free to come in and chat to us, 
we would LOVE to hear from you! 
Have a look at some of the activities we have planned this week!  
 
Your OSHClub Staff 
Rhianna & Rhiannon!  
 
Next Week’s Activities

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Before Care 
Activities 

Germs on 
Hands 

Experiment 
Witch Craft   Day of the Dead 

Pictures 
Cotton Bud 
Skeleton 

Planting 
Stawberries 

After Care 
Activities 

Mummy Wrap 
Game 

Bucket of Guts 
Challenge 

Dance 
Competition  Nature Crown  Making Sushi 

Parent Information 

OSHC program phone: 0421 705 749 
Coordinator: Rhiannon Godber 
Assistants: Rhianna Collins 
OSHClub Head Office: 03 85649000  
All families must be enrolled to attend the program, remember this is Free!! Please create an 
account online at www.oshclub.com.au all bookings and cancellations can also be managed via 
your online account. For on the day bookings please contact the Coordinator direct at the 
program. 
 
 

             www.oshclub.com.au    03 85649000 
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P&C News Regular Attenders Lunch

HALLOWEEN
DISCO 

THIS Thursday 2 November

$4.00 ENTRY 
Kindy – Year 2: 4.30pm-5.45pm 
Year 3 – Year 6: 6pm-7.30pm

If you are aware that your child/ren will not be 
attending Adam Road Primary School in 2018 can 

you please advise the office as soon as possible.

SCHOOL BANKING 
RAFFLE

DRAWN WEEK 8
Each deposit gets you a ticket.

New members welcome. See Jayne or Laura outside 
uniform shop  

before school bell Wednesday mornings.

SECONDARY SCHOOLING SCHOLARSHIPS 
FOR 2018 - NOW OPEN FOR APPLICATIONS

The Department of Education coordinates a range of student 
scholarships, grants and prizes to meet some of the costs of secondary 
schooling.  Scholarships for 2018 are now open for applications. 

Eligibility criteria and information on how to apply can be found at: 
http://www.education.wa.edu.au/home/detcms/navigation/education/
secondary-school/additional-learning-opportunities/scholarships/  
An online submission process is used for lodging most applications. 
Instructions are available on the website.  

While many of the Department’s scholarships support upper 
secondary studies, the two below target a broader range of applicants 
and I encourage you to consider whether students currently 
completing Year 6, 7, 8 or 9 this year at your school would be eligible:

· �James and Rose Coombe Scholarships for rural and remote students. 
A number of these scholarships are available each year.  The funding 
amount starts at $1000. 

· �Maud Zervos Education Grants for students with a parent/caregiver 
who has a disability (a spinal injury with resulting paralysis or a 
significant limb loss or limb paralysis).  A ‘rollover clause’ in these 
grants makes funding available for further years of study, subject to 
satisfactory attendance and progress.  The funding amount starts at 
$750 in lower secondary and rises to $1000 for upper secondary 
studies.

Applications close at 5.30pm Thursday 9 December 2017. 

For further information, they can email the scholarship coordinators 
at PathwaysandTransitions.Scholarships@education.wa.edu.au or call 
94026304 or 6206 2010
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TERM 4 – DATES TO REMEMBER

WEEK MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY

5 6 November
Open Board 
Meeting 
6.30pm

7 November
Interschool 
Jumps & Throws 
@ Bunbury PS

8 November
Fireman Visit 
Year 3

9 November 10 November
Interschool 
Athletics 
@ SWAS

6 13 November 14 November 15 November 16 November 17 November
Assembly – 
Room 13, Year 4 
@ 2.05pm

7 20 November 21 November 22 November
2018 Pre 
Primary Info 
Meeting 9am

23 November 24 November
Lapathon/
Colour Run

Merit Certificates
Congratulations to the following students who have demonstrated exceptional effort  
and achievement in order to receive a Merit Certificate at the upcoming assembly.  

Parents are invited to watch your child receive their award.

YEAR 1
Rm 1	 Harmony & Jazzara
Rm 2	 Angel & Teleah
Rm 3	 Isabelle & Stella

YEAR 2
Rm 4	 Jake & Odin
Rm 5	 Jesse
Rm 6	 Raije & Wade

YEAR 3
Rm 17	 Daniel
Rm 5	 Bonnie
Rm 7	 Jared & Lauren
Rm 8	 Cameron & Kayla

YEAR 4
Rm 13	 Ethan & Sandrina
Rm 16	 Cameron & Rodney 
Rm 17	 Olivia

YEAR 5
Rm 11	 Dre & Jago 
Rm 12	 Patrick 
Rm 18	 Jessica 

YEAR 6
Rm 18	 Stella 
Rm 19	 Chloe & Liam
Rm 21 	Kent & Matthew

THIS WEEK’S ASSEMBLY 
Room 3, Year 1 at 2.05pm
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Community Notices

	
Are you in Year 1, 2 or 3 and  

love building things out of Lego? 

Supported by:	

Cristal Lego Club is a great place to make new friends, discover new 
things to build, use your imagination and have fun. 
 
When: Wednesdays 
Time:   3.30pm to 5.00pm 
Venue: Child and Parent Centre – Carey Park 
  Ecclestone Street, Carey Park  
 

Bookings are essential. Register by telephoning 9721 6991. 
Every child must be accompanied by an adult. 

	
CRISTAL LEGO CLUB 

BRING HOME A BIG BROTHER OR SISTER AND BRING FRENCH, ITALIAN OR SPANISH CULTURE TO LIFE!
Why not volunteer to host an international student from France, Italy or Spain next year? We have a small group of delightful students coming 
to Australia for 11 weeks to immerse in local Australian culture, experience our High schools, sports, environment and lifestyle. All these 
international  students are around 15 or 16 years old, speak excellent English, have their own spending money, cover all school expenses, and 
we arrange all aspects of their program. They are looking forward to joining an Australian family for a short term cultural immersion stay. It’s fun 
and interesting to help these young people achieve their Australian dream. If you would like to know more, please email your interest to ICM on 
info@icm-education.com.au or call Georgie or Anja on 1800 500 501, or visit our website www.icm-education.com.

 

HOMEWORK HELP  
Having trouble understanding or keeping up with your 

homework? 
 

We help new migrants and their families by 
providing FREE homework sessions after school * 
 

Contact us: 
Multicultural Services Centre 
9A Wittenoom Street, Bunbury 

9791‐5281 

 

 
 
* pending eligibility for Settlement Services Program, funded by Department of Social Services 


